BRANDON STATION
A Fresh Start
Inaugural Meeting of Revived FOBS Group
Friday 30th August 2024
This meeting was called to elect an interim executive committee to enable essential first steps to  form the new group to take place.  The meeting was held at Brandon Royal British Legion on London Road, Brandon, at 11.30 am
Attendees
[bookmark: _Hlk177299033]David Palmer (Acting Chair), Joan Palmer (acting minutes secretary), Lydia Franklin (Save Britain’s Heritage), Eve Blain (Save Britain’s Heritage G), Susan Annear, John Maxim, Norman Vant, Sue Smith, Pat Snoad, Judy Reddin, Rod Shelton (Architect ), Leigh Trefari Shelton, Gary Hall, Heather Steward, Malcolm Pinnell, Nickie Siebert, Richard Holland, Jules Savage	
1.  Acting Chairman, David Palmer, opened the meeting, saying that, compared to the meeting in June, he was disappointed with today’s attendance, despite the fact that it was widely advertised in local social media.  He was particularly disappointed that only one person from Weeting was present.  However, he acknowledged that August is a holiday month, and some people will find it difficult to attend due to family commitments during the month.  He then went on to introduce Lydia Franklin of Save Britain’s Heritage, who had travelled from London (by train!) to be here for the occasion and invited her to say a few words.

2.  Ms Franklin explained that she had been involved in the effort to save Brandon Railway Station since 2019,  and, working closely with Historic Suffolk and FOBS, had successfully campaigned to get the building listed, and Brandon Station has now been recognised as a nationally important historic building which deserves to be restored.   She stated that she was not discouraged by today’s attendance and that SAVE would be happy to help publicise future meetings  and activities.   She advised delaying the appointment of permanent officers pending a meeting which Piers Hart (Historic Suffolk) and a delegate from the Railway Heritage Trust were able to attend.  She is aware that Mr Hart has some information which he is very keen to impart and which the committee should hear before any decisions are made.  She reiterated that SAVE are keen to work with FOBS  and could advise on matters of publicity, fund raising, etc.  


3. Rod Shelton introduced himself, stating that he is an architect who has worked extensively with railway buildings and in 2019 alerted SAVE to the condition of the remaining building at Brandon Station.  He has worked on St Pancras international station, and locally at Bury St Edmunds, Norwich, Cambridge and Thetford.  He is on Network Rail’s list of approved contractors.  He has worked with Piers Hart and SAVE on the scheme for the repairs of the structure of Brandon, which is ready to go.  He has contact with the Railway Heritage Trust and is very enthusiastic about the prospects for the Station building going forward.

4. David Palmer then addressed the meeting, stating that he is very concerned with the condition of the building inside of the scaffolding and plastic sheeting, as we currently do not have access to make an assessment.  He then requested volunteers to fill the three key temporary officer positions which would enable the first steps necessary before the group could begin campaigning.  He began by proposing Gary Hall as Chairman which was seconded by Jools Savage.  A vote was then taken.  Elected by 10/14 voting members, with 4 abstentions.  As there were no volunteers for the position of  Secretary, David stepped forward himself, as he has already established contacts with all the interested parties.  Proposed by Sue Smith, Seconded by John Maxim.  Elected by 10/14 with 4 abstentions.  He then declared Gary Hall as Chairman and invited him to take over the meeting.

5. Gary thanked the attendees for coming and explained that he had been the last Chairman of the former FOBS group.  He reminded members that the Station, although named for Brandon, actually lies over the border in Norfolk, and should be regarded as including the nearby Norfolk village of Weeting.  He therefore proposed changing the sign to read “Brandon and Weeting”.  He also stated that a minimum of three temporary officers were necessary to achieve a quorum, and that Executive Committee meetings did not require the attendance of the wider group, although the support network should be kept informed of their proceedings.  The group should review past actions but also seek new ideas.  

6. He then asked for volunteers to fill the role of  treasurer, to set up a bank account and act as co-signatory, to enable fund raising, setting up a website, and also to apply for Community Interest Company status for the group.  Susan Smith indicated that she would be willing to take on this position on a temporary basis to enable the initial set up of the group.  The temporary appointment was proposed by Malcolm Pinnell and seconded by John Maxim.  Elected by 10/14 votes with 3 abstentions.  Susan then suggested using the “One Suffolk” website platform, which is designed to be used by parish councils and is relatively inexpensive.  She will look into this, and also into applying for some local authority grants to fund this and other startup expenses.

7. Gary also requested someone to take on the responsibility for managing publicity and events for the group, John Maxim agreed to take this on as a temporary measure. 

8. Discussion then took place regarding the other initial actions needed before the campaign could start in earnest.  

A.  Write a constitution.  Sue to research a suitable template.
B. Open a Bank Account.  Lloyds was suggested, as they are the least hostile to community group customers, and still have an existing branch at Thetford. 
C. Apply for Grants to fund the initial set up.  Sue will research this and make applications.
D. Launch a web site.  This cannot happen before we have some money in the bank.
E. Set up as a CIC.  
F. Start/continue communications with all attendees at the meeting on 14th June.  David has the contact information and will continue with this on a temporary basis.
G. Set up regular meetings both for the executive committee and for the wider group.  

9.  Malcolm Pinnell had concerns about the condition of the station building, as no one has had access since the scaffolding was erected.  Mr Shelton stated that he has  been inside recently, and the interior of the building was in a better state than he had expected.  However, he emphasised the need for Greater Anglia to ensure that regular inspections take place to ensure any remedial action to maintain the building in its current condition takes place promptly.

10. John Maxim said he will apply to have the station re-named to include Weeting.  If the rail company will not allow this, then a separate sign could be erected and work as a sub-title.  It was also suggested as the station is actually situated in Norfolk,  larger meetings could be held in Weeting, as they have a large village hall that could accommodate the numbers involved.  Smaller executive and sub-committee meetings could be held wherever convenient at the time.

11. Lydia Franklin said that a date should be established for the next general meeting.  This should be at the earliest date that both SAVE and Historic Suffolk were free to attend, which will not be until after 10th October.  As other members are on holiday around this time, the most convenient time for all parties is probably Friday 25th October, so this was selected as a tentative date.  To be confirmed.  The initial start up procedures should be completed by this time, so that a permanent executive committee can be formed, and a full range of permanent officers elected.  Creating a constitution, opening a bank account and applying for initial grants should all be completed so that forward action is possible.  Lydia suggested a broader approach to publicising FOBS activities, including printed posters and creating a FOBS Facebook page.  John Maxim mentioned that Weeting has a local magazine to which we could submit articles. 

12. Gary Hall then thanked the attendees for coming and for their valuable input and closed the meeting at 13.30 
